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I t is unfortunate that the key approach and message of our article 

were not received by the authors of the letter on page 450. We 

use this opportunity to clarify our risk-adjustment methods 

and to discuss the importance of continuing work on the topic.

The primary aim of our research was to provide the first information 

on risk-adjusted spending and utilization of chemotherapy by care 

site in Medicare because most prior work on this topic examined 

the commercial sector. We focused on chemotherapy drugs and 

administration, so researchers will be aware of differences in 

site-specific chemotherapy use and costs between Medicare and 

commercial settings. Future studies can expand our analysis to 

include cancer services other than chemotherapy.

Regarding the risk-adjustment methods, we lacked information on 

cancer stage. This is a well-known limitation of claims data that also 

affected the Winn et al1 study of the commercial setting. However, 

we adjusted for a comprehensive set of risk factors, including indica-

tors of comorbid illnesses that are common among chemotherapy 

users (eg, heart disease, diabetes, hypertension, depression, chronic 

pulmonary disease). Moreover, we used cancer-specific risk factors, 

including cancer metastasis, cancer type, and prior-year cancer-related 

utilization variables, which are strong predictors of chemotherapy 

service use and spending. The authors of the letter mentioned the 

Deyo-Charlson Index, which predicts general health outcomes, 

including mortality, as a possible adjuster. However, we believe that 

the cancer-specific risk factors we used are more appropriate and 

better adjusters for the analysis of chemotherapy services.

It is also surprising that the authors of the letter viewed our 

analysis of and adjustment for differences in the distribution of 

cancer types between hospital outpatient departments (HOPDs) and 

physician offices as a limitation of the study. Most prior comparisons 

of cancer costs between HOPDs and physician offices did not adjust 

for differences in cancer types by setting. We clearly pointed out 

those differences and discussed the importance of adjusting for 

them by showing how the results changed after adjustment. This is 

a main contribution and takeaway of our study.

For the facility fees in HOPDs, the Medicare outpatient prospective 

payment system rates for spending on chemotherapy administration 

in HOPDs include hospital facility fees.2-4 Thus, using the Medicare 

payment rate to calculate chemotherapy administration spending 

in HOPDs is appropriate and incorporates the facility fees.

Finally, differences in payments by site of care are relatively small 

in Medicare compared with the commercial sector. However, Medicare 

is an important payer for cancer-related services, being responsible 

for one-third of all cancer costs.5 Given Medicare’s role in cancer care, 

Medicare cancer costs are an important issue to analyze. We offered 

the first evidence on site-specific Medicare spending for chemotherapy 

agents and administration. As the site of care continues to shift from 

physician offices to HOPDs, chemotherapy costs and total cancer costs 

by site will continue to be important in both Medicare and commercial 

settings. We hope to see future studies that address this issue. n
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